
 

 

October 16, 2024 
 

Mr. Michael J. Petrilli 
mpetrilli@fordhaminstitute.org 
 
Dear Mr. Petrilli: 
 
I have received your Maryland Public Information Act (MPIA) request seeking the recent three years for 
which data are available, how much did Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS) spend on: 
  
- The district's supplemental pension program. Not what MCPS spent on the core (state) pension program, 
or what employees contributed (.5% of their salary). How much did MCPS contribute to the supplemental 
program? 
  
- The district's retiree healthcare program. So not counting healthcare expenses for current employees, what 
did the district spend on retiree healthcare? 
  
- Unused sick leave. How much did it cost the district to pay recent retirees for the value of their earned 
leave? 
 
I am responding on behalf of Montgomery County Public Schools as the director of the office 
that is responsible for replies to requests under the Maryland Public Information Act. 
 
Please find enclosed responsive documents to your request.  
 
If you believe you have been wrongly denied a public record, you are entitled to seek judicial 
review of this decision pursuant to GP § 4-362. In addition, pursuant to GP § 4-1B-01 et seq., you also 
have the option to express any concerns about this decision to the Public Access Ombudsman. 
 

With regards,   

   
     Christopher C. Cram  

                  Director, Department of Communications  
 

 
 
CCC:vem 
 
Enclosures 
 
Copy to:  
    Ms. Alfonzo-Windsor 
    Ms. Williams 


